VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

August 12, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.07) 
Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from July 15, 2008. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.08) 

REPORTS

Title I Budget – Mrs. Sutton discussed the Title I Budget. The funds come from the federal government. Our allotment this year is $63,632.00. Salaries are estimated at $57,188.95. Other allocations in the Title I budget are: Parent Involvement $2,600, Instructional Materials $3,043.05, and Professional Development $800.  After reviewing the Title I budget, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (09.09).
July Budget – The council reviewed the July budget. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the budget. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.10)

Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that ad hoc committee met and interviewed for our open staff positions. Mrs. Kristy Johnson is our new 4th grade teacher. Mrs. Leah Reynolds is our ½ time Related Arts teacher, and Mrs. Brenda Ochoa is our new ½ time library assistant.   Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the hiring. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.11)

Scheduling for Library/Counselor Visits – Mr. Dennis reported that the scheduling of library and counseling visits will be done soon.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need to be addressed.
Committee Reports –The faculty are signing up for committees.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 9, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
INFORMATION

Beginning of School Year – Mr. Dennis reported that we had a great first week of school. Our custodians did a wonderful job getting the school ready. We have new carpet in our library and in the mobile units. We currently have 514 Kindergarten – 5th grade students enrolled. Our projected enrollment was 502 students. If we enroll more students, the council will have to decide about reconfiguring classes. Our preschool students begin classes August 14th.
District Facility Plan – Mr. Dennis discussed the need for a parent on the SBDM Council or PTO to serve on the Hardin County Schools District Facility Plan.
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the August meeting will include: Reconfiguring Classes, Library/Counseling Schedule Update, Committee Reports, Budget for August, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Atcher made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.  Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.11)

